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The Manse

January 2011

Dear Friends,

    
  As I write this, at long last the weather seems to have improved, although I cannot complain because I managed to miss the last round of snow by being away on holiday. Over the last few weeks many people have been unable to come to Church and I know that most of these people really miss the opportunity to come and worship and share in the fellowship. It will be good to get back to a busy Church on a Sunday morning. Mind you there is plenty of room for everyone who is on the roll of the Church to come and there is a real concern that our numbers on a Sunday are dwindling and this is nothing to do with the weather. People get out of the habit of going to Church and I know that many find it difficult to take that  step of crossing over the threshold once again. We have to try to encourage one another and invite one another and accompany one other for that is part of what Christian discipleship is all about.  


This week I attended a Presbytery Planning  meeting and the outlook for the Church nationally is very gloomy at the moment. We are having to reduce the number of full time paid posts which includes ministers, deacons, youth workers to 1000 – a reduction of around 200. These 1000 posts have to be distributed throughout the country on a population basis with some extra weighting  given to rural and island communities. Greenock and Paisley Presbytery will be severely affected with a reduction from 54 to 41 with further cuts likely.  Part of the problem is that we cannot afford to pay more than 1000 posts and no doubt at the forthcoming General Assembly there will deep debate about how we fund the future for ministry. Of course this means that we will all have to look at how we share resources  not just of money but of people.

The question maybe is chicken and egg.  Do we go to the children or to their parents or in fact to both. To that end a Big Saturday Event is planned for Feb 19th in the Church Halls with an afternoon of fun and games for all the young people associated  with the congregation ( SS, Bible Class uniformed youth organisations Badminton club). I hope that this will be supported and that the young people especially will feel that they belong to something bigger than their own organisation.

Again, as I write this letter, I am preparing for a busy week of funerals and services. I am going to Forfar for the service of ordination and induction of Barbara Ann Sweetin and then back there again on Sunday to preach for her. Before then I have the services for Nessie Robertson and Tessa McKillop and then on Monday Cath Mitchell, all loyal and faithful members of the Church who inspired others by their commitment and enthusiasm and caring attitudes.  

Who are going to be the inspirers and the leaders for future generations if not us. This is the call that Jesus has placed before us to go into all the world and to make disciples. May we hear again this call and rise to answer it, for our sake and for the sake of the world.

As we begin the journey towards Lent and Easter we are reminded that this is a time of sacrifice and self- giving. May we open ourselves to where God is leading us and may God bless us and guide us, and may we continue to work for the coming of His Kingdom.

Yours faithfully,

Bill Hewitt

Greenock Westburn Church Web Site
 

Have you put your syllabus,  planned winter activities, or interesting comments about your organisation or group on your web page. If not it may look as though you’re not doing anything interesting.   Have you looked at your page on the web, can you make it more interesting, add photographs, make comments, ask one of your members to write about what it is they enjoy about your group.  Jim Bell will be happy to update your page. 
A similar invitation is made to any church member who feels that they can assist in making the web site more interesting. 

Our church web site can be found at - http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/   Please visit it and view it's contents.
 

 

Further information can obtained from Jim Bell ( 01475 799381 or all.the.bells@ntlworld.com )
 Life and Work
Life and Work is available on the last Sunday of every month priced £1.60
Subscriptions available.
 Please contact Shelagh Hendry Tele. 794667.
Delivery can be arranged if you are unable to get to church.
CHURCH NEWS BOOK

The Church News Book can be found on the table at the front of the Church, please use this as a communication to help keep the minister informed of anyone who is ill or in hospital, or of any news of ‘big’ birthdays and anniversaries.

Be sure to add the person’s address even if they are in hospital, it is also helpful if you sign your entry.
Pastoral Care Committee
1. Christmas Café – the Café was well attended by Members, Friends and Members of other Congregations. Many thanks to those who donated Christmas pies etc and to the Ladies for providing tea and coffee.


2. District 22 – all members were visited before Christmas including a visit from the Moderator.

3. Meetings - the next meeting will be held on Friday, 28th January 2011 at 2.30pm in the lounge.


4. Communion – 6th March –The afternoon service of Communion will be held as usual in the hall at 3 pm. Anyone wishing transport please contact Bill Dempster, or speak to your elder. 
Bill Dempster

    REPORT OF PRESBYTERY OF GREENOCK AND PAISLEY                                      
.                                   NOV/DEC 2010
NOTICES Christian books and bible Studies are available free for a church library.  Contact Mrs Irene Munro : Tel  01475  701213.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
BUSINESS:  Duncan Ross will be appointed as pastoral assistant to Greenock: Old West Kirk at a date determined by the Ministries Council.

PRESBYTERY PLAN REVIEW
The Business Committee has given permission to Presbytery Plan Review Committee to lift the ban on proceedings in the affected congregations who are ready to call a minister. Permission to call a minister at Inverkip is on basis of unrestricted tenure. Originally Presbytery had acted on strong advice from the Ministries Council but it would appear now that the sist may not be supportable in the present state of Church Law.
MISSION AND DISCIPLESHIP
Michael Harvey of MJH Associates will take a Seminar on Wed 30th March

 7.30 – 9.30 pm. The Title is The 12 steps of doubling a congregation in a day. He has been described as an entertaining and inspirational speaker and well worth the money! This will take place at Cornerstone Centre Bishopton.

A Sunday School Consultation for Sunday School Teachers on the subject of “Problems and Solutions “ will be held in the form of a workshop on Sat. 4th June and Sun. 12th June. 

The Safeguarding Office recommends Kirk Sessions appoint an Assistant Safeguarding Co-ordinator.  This person should be nominated by the Kirk Session and would have to undergo training.
ZIMBABWE:
Mr Bill Wishart has Study Leave to visit Zimbabwe and takes good wishes of Presbytery to the congregations he will visit.
Margaret Crawford

Presbytery Elder
      TIME FOR PRAYER

In recent times, our congregation has developed many links and close connections with partners in South Africa. South Africa has already been a source for prayer in this series with a prayer by Desmond Tutu. On this occasion, we return to South Africa with a prayer by the author Alan Paton, whose most famous book was “Cry, the beloved Country”. Alan Paton was one of those who had the courage to expose the injustice and oppression of apartheid. To live a Christian life we all need courage. Perhaps the words of this prayer by Alan Paton will help to encourage us when the going becomes difficult. 

                          O Lord, open my eyes

                           that I may see the need of others,

                           open my ears that I may hear their cries,

                           open my heart so that they need not be without succour.

                           Let me not be afraid to defend the weak

                           because of the anger of the strong,

                           nor afraid to defend the poor

                           because of the anger of the rich.

                           Show me where love and hope and faith are needed,

                           and use me to bring them to these places.

                           Open my eyes and ears that I may, this coming day,

                           be able to do some work of peace for thee.   Amen.

Douglas Scott

WESTBURN CHURCH CRADLE ROLL

Since the inception of Westburn Church in 2006 there have been nearly 30 Christenings.  On the day of Baptisms the Creche is particularly busy with visiting children.  This year on regular Sundays we have several regular attendees.  In addition to our “regulars” we have welcomed several grandchildren of our congregation.

The current Westburn Church Cradle Roll Scroll is being framed and will be displayed in the foyer as soon as this is completed.

The Creche is for children under 3 years old, although some of our older children still like to come and visit us from time to time.  To keep our toys current, and in a safe condition, we have invested in a new Early Learning Centre Pram and Garage, which are suitable for the under 3’s.

The Creche is in the Lounge, and operates every Sunday during the 11 o’clock Church service.  It has a rota of volunteers, with 2 volunteers on duty each Sunday.  The Creche is always seeking new volunteers to join the Rota system. 

 If you wish further information or wish to join, please speak to Fiona Crossan, Tel No:  805825 or email: Fiona.Crossan@sky.com
FIRST FRIDAY GROUP
The First Friday Group will meet on Friday  11th March.  Notice of speaker will be given in the Order of Service.
Andrew Borland

Patricia Robertson
Christmas Homeless Project, 2010

A big 441 item thank you to all who contributed to the project.    As can be seen in the photograph, Westburn knitted, and many friends donated, a very healthy supply of knitted items. 
The final tally comprised:
For Women:
Hats
67;
Gloves   48 pairs;
Scarfs   90;    Socks    26 pairs:
For Men:
Hats
99;
Gloves   35 pairs;
Scarfs   35;
 Socks    41 pairs:

These were picked up by Major Still a week before Christmas in order to be distributed by the Salvation Army at Food and Shelter “Events” over the Christmas weekend.      He was delighted with the gifts and praised the effort put in to achieve such a result.

Thank you to all who willingly assisted with this project whether by knitting, prayer or purchase. 
No doubt many a house in Greenock and surrounds will be a quieter place now that the click, click, clicking of the needles has lessened! 
Blessings to you all.

Doreen

THE  GUILD

We have had a very varied choice of speakers through October and November. Each one was very interesting and light hearted. We also had a craft night when we were shown how to make Christmas tree decorations, making items from using plastic sheets cut into various squares and shapes, and also changing the design of scarves. These were demonstrated by three of our Guild members. Unfortunately we had to cancel our meeting with Rev.Dr.G.A.Chestnutt due to the snow and ice. He has intimated that he is willing to come and speak to us again. So we will keep that in mind when we begin to prepare 2011/2012 syllabus.
Again due to the snow and ice the Presbyterial Council's Christmas Celebrations in St. John's Church Gourock was cancelled. 
Our Christmas Evening did go ahead although it was very cold outside but it certainly was not in the hall. Everyone enjoyed  their turkey with the usual trimmings followed by a’ snowman drive’, ‘guess that Christmas carol’ and by the laughter from all the groups the evening was very successful. I personally would like to thank Patricia and her team for cooking the meal and to the committee members for setting the tables and serving the meal.

Senga Currie

Here is he Guild Syllabus for February and March 2011, you are warmly welcomed to all or any of these meetings
February
 

 1    Some customs are rather quaint    Mr. J. Glenny
 7 (Mon)  Presbyterial Council ABM in
        Hamilton Bardrainney
15    Glickman's Sweets
22    ABM and Bible Study                Very Rev W.C. Hewitt
 

March
 

 1    Breagh Yarns                                Mrs. I. Carmichael
 8    Presbyterial Council Spring
        Rally in Inverkip
15    Talking Newspaper                     Mr. R. Henderson
22    Antartica                                     Mrs. R. Chalmers
29    Closing Social                             Da Capo Singers
 
                    All meetings start at 7.30 pm
SOCIAL COMMITTEE
The Social Committee are planning a Calendar of events which they hope to organise throughout the year.

Fashion Show                            - February

Super Sunday                            - February

Quiz                                           - March

Stedfast Band Concert              - April

Treasure Hunt                           - May / June

Edinburgh Military Tattoo          - August

Harvest/Lunch/Supper/Ceilidh  -  September.

All these social activities are at the planning stages and further details will be in the Order of Service.     Your support at these events will help them to be a success and also show appreciation to the work of the Social Committee.
To all who helped with prayers and/or money for Wavho's ear operation; 
On the 14th December Wavho was admitted into the Polokwane Hospital for the operation on her left ear. This was a lot more complicated than the right ear, as the canal had to be drilled to make it bigger to allow space for a new ear drum to be attached. I got a BIG fright as halfway through I was called to the theatre reception, and the surgeon came out to tell me he had encountered a problem with one of the 3 small bones. The “anvil” had started to calcify due to the constant infections she had had as a child so he wanted to remove it, and replace it at a later stage with a “plastic” one. After 2 more, nail biting hours my little treasure was wheeled into the ward with a huge bandage over her head, and all the drip paraphenalia.... I once again tried to sleep on the hard plastic chair next to her bed, and had no sooner fallen into a sort of slumber when at 4;30 am the nurse brought tea and rusks !! My child sat up and said she was VERY hungry.. and wanted to go home... She was in quite a lot of pain, and once again won the hearts of the hospital staff, as she never complained. 

The surgeon said that because it was a much bigger operation than anticipated, the recovery time would be a lot longer.. so we had a quiet week at home making Xmas presents and she baked biscuits for all her friends. Last week we went back to Polokwane for a post-op check up, but her ear was slightly enflamed so the doctor could not tell if the new ear drum was healing properly... He said he had sent a piece of the small bone away to be checked as he was worried it might be cancerous, but to my immense relief it was negative.
We go back on the 27th of January for another check-up, and then the ear will be drained. She has no hearing in this ear at the moment but when the new ear drum has healed properly she will go back into theatre for the third and final operation, and he will lift a flap of the new drum to insert the plastic “anvil”.. Only then will we know the results.... I have promised her she will be able to swim next Xmas and not sit and watch the other children splashing around and having fun.
The surgeon is very positive; he says he has never met a child who has so many friends from all over the world praying and sending positive waves. 
Once again, my heartfelt thanks to all who are helping my child to acquire the wonderful gift of hearing. A gift that the majority of us take for granted, and have no idea how isolated and stressful it must be not to be able to hear. 

Gratefully yours 
Sue-Anne 

Careful
There was a very gracious lady who was mailing an old family Bible to her brother in another part of the country.

“Is there anything breakable in here?” asked the postal clerk.

The lady thought for a moment, and replied: 

“Only The Ten Commandments.”
SCOUTS
The 5th are Scottish Champions for the third time in seven years.
In September 2010, four very young Scouts set a new record for Greenock and District Scouts by becoming the only Greenock Troop to have become Scottish Champions for the third time.

They follow in the footsteps of Calum McKechnie, Neill Hewitt, Douglas McIntyre and James Henderson who first won the trophy in October 2003.The 2010 team of Colin Lapsley, Donald Lapsley, Jack Pollock and Scott Boyle were very much younger. Three of them are only 12 years old. Scott, the youngest in the team, is a Scottish champion for the second time having been in the winning team in 2009 together with his brother Fraser, Keiren McGarity and Calum Henderson.

The Pentland Challenge is a two day competition. On the Saturday, the Challenge consists of a twelve kilometre all day incident hike in the Pentland Hills with a series of eight challenges to complete at various points throughout the hike. Good map reading and compass knowledge are necessary to complete the course. The Sunday consists of an orienteering course set in Bonaly Country Park.

The team also won the the Lunar Challenge.This challenge consists of a 5 km midnight speed hike. In 2009, the 5th  were second in this competition

Our Scout Leader, Campbell Cairns, is congratulated for his efforts in leading the Troop to this success.

The Troop is again looking forward to defending the trophy at the end of September 2011.

You’ll wonder where this is going!
A frog goes into the Bank and approaches the teller. He can see from her 
Nameplate her name is Patricia Whack.

“Miss Whack, I’d like to get a £30,000 loan to take a holiday.”

Pattie looks at the frog in disbelief and asks his name.

The frog says his name is Kermit Jagger, his dad is Mick Jagger, and

that it’s okay, he knows the bank manager.

Patti explains that he will need to secure the loan with some collateral.

The frog says, “Sure, I have this “, and produces a tiny porcelain elephant, about half an inch tall – bright pink and perfectly formed.

Very confused, -Pattie explains that she will have to consult with the bank manager and disappears into the back office.

She finds the manager and says; “There’s a frog called Kermit Jagger out there who claims to know you and wants to borrow £30,000, and he wants to use this as collateral”.  She holds up the tiny pink elephant. I mean, what is this?

The bank manager looks back at her and says ……

“It’s a knickknack, Pattie Whack. Give the frog a loan. His old man’s

A Rolling Stone”.
  
FROM THE ROLL-KEEPER





DEATHS








Mr.
G.
Kirkwood
18 Patrick St.

1

Mrs.
C.
Mitchell
37 Finnart St.

5


Mrs.
T.
McKillop
12 Skye St.

13



Mrs.
N.
Robertson
26 Dempster St.
16


CHANGES OF ADDRESS








Mrs.
M.
Miller

F1/2 10 Nelson St.
2
from D17

Mrs.
R.
Barbour
36 Eldon St.

7
from D6


Dr.
C.
Barbour
36 Eldon St.

7
from D6


Mr & Mrs J.
Knox

5 Levanne Place
11
stays D11 

Mr.
A.C.
McNab
c/o 15 Glenview Ter.
13
stays D13

Mrs.
J.
Sutherland
F 3/3, 8 Muirpark St.,   






Partick

21
stays D21

Mrs.
L.
Clark

22 Dempster St. 
21
to Spain


Mrs.
C.
Bincham
Bagatelle Nursing Hm.22
from D1

Mr.
J.
Johnston
Cabin 17, Upper Deck,






Mariners

22
from D13


Mrs.
M.
Robertson
Woodside  Care Hm.,






Quarriers

22
from D19
MOVED WITH NO FORWARDING ADDRESS




Miss
C.
Colgan
37 Dempster St.
30
from D17

Mr
F.
Reid

17 Grey Place

30
from D1

Mr
L.
Reid

17 Grey Place

30
from D1 
IN ORDER TO KEEP THE CHURCH RECORDS UP TO DATE, IT WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED IF ANY MEMBER WHO IS MOVING INFORMS THEIR ELDER, THE SESSION CLERK, OR THE ROLL KEEPER OF THEIR NEW ADDRESS.






WELCOME  to the Spring magazine. This magazine covers Lent and Easter.  Yes Easter,well,after all the easter eggs are in the shops.





The thought of Spring is good after all the snow and ice we have had over the winter months, and although it was lovely overhead many days and the hoar frost painted some beautiful pictures as it clung to trees and hedges it will be good to move on to, hopefully, lovely spring days with new life in the gardens and in the fields. 





There is something uplifting about Spring after the dark days of winter. Just like our journey to Easter with the dark days of Jesus’ journey to the cross followed by the joy and good news and brightness of Easter morn, as Our Lord is Risen from the dead.





He is risen, he is risen indeed. 





The organisations are all busy with their 2011 programmes. Our Church building is used to the full both by ourselves and the wider community, BUT if you are Sunday School age and haven’t been coming we’d love to see you back, we miss you.





The next magazine material is due by 24th April. e-mail to � HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com� or to Joe Craig.
























































The next Magazine material  is due 15th August..


Material to either Cath Barbour or Joe Craig or e-mail Cath at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com�.                                                                     The Magazine Team























       ©  2007








PAGE  
13

